POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Held at 7.30pm on 11 June 2013 in Poltonhall Sports Complex Pavilion

Present:        
K Fuller (Chair), M Fuller, F Warner, J French, A Munro, S Mullen, A Thompson, S Waterston, and D West           

In Attendance:
Mr & Mrs Cunningham, Cllr D Milligan, PC I Hutchison, K Young, CAB
Apologies:                 S Blain, Cllr I Baxter, J Weir
1.
Chair’s Remarks.

1.1
The Chair reported that this year’s Gala day had been another success with a well attended procession and a very good balance of attractions in the sports field.  One of the rides had been sponsored by PDCC. Very impressed that by the following day everything had been cleared up.  

1.2
Chair clarified that only concession holders living in Edinburgh were entitled to travel free on the trams.  

2.  
Minutes of Meeting held on 14 May and Matters Arising

2.1
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by SM and seconded by AT.
3.   
Police Report

Crime Statistics – May 2014

Bonnyrigg & Lasswade

Total Crimes Recorded:  39    Total Crimes Solved:  9
  23.08% solvency    

This YTD 21.74%
 
Last YTD 24.47%

May break down as follows             Received 
          Solved

Violent Crime



    2 


   0

Sexual Crime



    3


   0

Crimes of Dishonesty


   19
    

   3

Vandalism


               13

     
   2

Other Crime


                2

     
   4

There have been 314 calls received to the Bonnyrigg and Lasswade area for the month of May 

INCIDENTS OF NOTE IN BONNYRIGG

· Between 9pm on Friday 2nd May and 10am on Saturday persons unknown have entered an insecure garage at an address in Bellfield View, Bonnyrigg and taken silver Mountain Bike valued at £300. The bike has 18 gears and “Carrerra” written in black on the frame, and bright Chrome clip less pedals.

· Between 3.30 and 4pm on Saturday 3rd May a black Mitsubishi Warrior had its rear window smashed and a Brown Mulberry handbag and contents taken from the vehicle whilst the owner tended to her horses in Polton Road, Lasswade.

· Some time between the 2nd and 5th May it is reported that a garage door of a house in Wishart Avenue, Bonnyrigg was forced open and a bike and power washer stolen. The bike has since been recovered but the K2 Kercher Power washer remains stolen.

· Sometime after 10.30pm on Thursday 8th May and before 3pm on the 9th May it is reported that 3 windows were smashed at the Mosque in Douglas Crescent, Bonnyrigg. 

· About 11.40am on Friday 9th May 3 males have attended at an elderly ladies address in Sherwood Place, Bonnyrigg. 1 of the males gave the name of Gary and claimed to be from the Council. No Identification was shown and whilst one of the males, Gary, distracted the elderly occupier the other two males entered her property and stole a large sum of cash. The occupier disturbed the 2 males who left immediately. Enquiries are ongoing.

Bogus callers are very sophisticated and are very skilled at deception. They will use a number of ways to try and gain entry to your home to steal and trick you out of money.

As well as workmen or sales people, bogus callers can also pretend to be someone in need of help. If somebody calls at your door looking for help, be careful as they may not be genuine. If you’re vulnerable or you live alone don’t let them into your home.
· About 9.20pm on Monday 12th May in Rosewell Road a lone female walking home to Cockpen View had her attention drawn to a male sitting within what is described as a blue, 5 doors Vauxhall Astra with his underwear and trousers down at his knees. He has acknowledged her presence before she ran off to get her parents.

· During the early hours of Sunday 18th May “Tags” appeared on the garden wall of houses in Durham Place. The “Tags” are written in black spray paint and are described as  “YEAH OE” and “XZEN”

· About 1pm on Monday 26th May the complainer was sitting within her living room of her house in Dalhousie Gardens when she heard the sound of smashing coming from her kitchen. On investigating she found persons unknown had smashed the double glazed window by throwing a stone.

FOR INFO ONLY





FRAUDSTERS targeting the vulnerable have developed a sneaky new tactic to snare the unwary!

The way the scam works is that the victim gets a phone call from a stranger who promises that the victim has just come into money, either through an inheritance from a long-lost relative, a tax or insurance refund, an accident claim or a loan. To get this money, the fraudster asks for a payment to cover "administration costs", which they'll accept in the form of UKASH vouchers. 

Last week a lady in Loanhead lost £250 as a so-called administration fee to a caller who promised her a PPI refund.

It must be stressed that UKASH is a legitimate payment service that is being used by the fraudsters for criminal purposes. In a new twist, the fraudsters sometimes promise they can protect the victim from future cold calling from overseas by offering a call-barring service, for a fee of course.

If you have any concerns please call Trading Standards (0131 271 3549) or Police Scotland (101) for advice.

If any person has any information about the incident(s) listed above or indeed any other issue please contact your Community Policing Team or Bonnyrigg Police Station.

Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events

And information to the public via Twitter (@policescotland) and

Facebook (www.facebook.com/policescotland).

Hate crime incidents and domestic abuse incidents can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website, www.scotland.police.uk. or by visiting a third Party Reporting Centre.

Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or

through an Anonymous Online Form - both of these routes are completely

anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

PC 3912 Ian Hutchison

Community Officer Bonnyrigg/Lasswade/Rosewell

E-mail  LothianScotBordersPenicuikCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk

Telephone: Bonnyrigg Police Station 101 or Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111
4.
Kenny Young, Chair, CAB Dalkeith

4.1
Mr Young explained his role at CAB Dalkeith and those of the voluntary board members.  He gave a general overview of 3 times a week drop-in service.  The services available were general advice, specific money advice, welfare rights advice, benefits advice for those with mental health issues and young people advice e.g. budgeting, and consumer advice.  A range of people were seen every day.  Over the past year gains made for clients was £2.5m through written off debt advice and welfare gains with 35% of clients getting benefits or tax credits advice.  The main task was to empower the client.
A clinic was also held once a week at the Orchard Centre by an outreach worker to help users get the benefits they were entitled to.  £140,000 in client gains was achieved.   

4.2
CAB was a generalist service referring clients to the right people while always trying to empower people.  Advisers did a great job but the limiting factor was getting more people involved.  Five sessions a week could be offered if there were more volunteers with a specific member of staff doing the training.  Core funding came direct from Midlothian Council and nothing was taken for granted. 

4.3
Cllr DM said CAB should not be touched as regards funding.  He agreed they did a great job and were not there as a social enterprise.  Cutting funding to the CAB office would cost Midlothian Council money and would be counter productive. 

4.4
Mr Young said they were always happy to hear from anyone wishing to volunteer.  Training given was to a high standard.  Anyone interested in volunteering could contact Tracy Hill the training officer at tracy.hill@dalkeithcab.casonline.org.uk 

5.  
Finance Report

5.1
Statement of Account as at 10 June 2014




                         Bank                                                    Cash      

             B/F                                          515.69                                                  9.79

 Expenditure    
              200.00
             Account as at 10/06/14           315.69                                                  9.79    

            Total Bank & Cash                   325.48

5.2
A cheque for £200 was delivered to the Gala day committee and a receipt received.  Due to changes in the rules by Midlothian Council to the funding of Community Councils that was the last contribution PDCC was able to make to the Gala day.

6.
Secretary’s Report 
6.1
Midlothian Council was carrying out a transport survey.  More information was available on the Council website.

7.
Midlothian Councillor’s Report.

7.1
Cllr BC commented on the following:

· Gala day –  agreed it was a fantastic success

· Community Councils consultation on new regulations – any community council who did not want to sign up did not have to.  If community councils wished to be exempt that should be the case.

· Bonnyrigg Leisure Centre - ongoing desire for the use of the former building.  Bright Sparks was being unfairly targeted. They had outgrown their premises at Cockpen Nursery and it would be good to have a facility for children with disabilities in the centre of Bonnyrigg.  The next Midlothian Council meeting would take the decision on which group would take on the former Community Leisure premises.  

· Review of Midlothian Council charges – there was a stark difference in charges depending on the type of group involved.  There would be no change to the charges to community councils.

7.2
Chair asked if there was a completion date for the skate park and Cllr DM advised it was targeted for the end of July with the developers hoping to be out by mid July.

7.3
AT asked if there was any news on the prospect of shops being built on the Hopefield site.  Cllr DM advised that when he last spoke with Taylor Wimpey he was told no one was interested as there was no passing trade since it was a very quiet estate.  He believed there was a need to come to some compromise and to speak further to Taylor Wimpey about it.
8.
Any Other Business

8.1
KF asked if there had been any fracking applications made to Midlothian Council and Cllr DM advised none had been made at the present time.

Date of Next Meeting

It was agreed there would be no meeting in July so the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 13 August 2014.
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